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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

22nd March 2019



Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have tried to keep themselves and others safe’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	REC
	Gracie W.

Rory C.
	Olivia F.

Poppy P.
	Alfie L.
Alfie H.
	Olivia-Rose C.

Maisie C.
	Daisy S.

Nancy P.
	Phoebe M.
Grace M.

	Year 1
	Charlie C.
Isaac M.
	Kobie B.
Louie F.
	Evan R.
Austin D.
	Isla S.
Mia C.
	Mason P.
Taylor R-S.
	Eden S.
Sebastian S.

	Year 2
	Myles H.
Emily S.
	Leah K.
Harry B.
	Bethany R.
Alishba A.
	Lily M.
Jake C.
	Trisden L.
Saskia J-W.
	Jamie S.
Zak A.

	Year 3
	Jessica W.
Amber L.
	Ryan C.
Callum B.
	Summer W.
Finlay C.
	Mason G.
Rosie D.
	Grace G.
Joshua W.
	Elizabeth P-G.
Kenzie B.

	Year 4
	Alfee L.
Thomas M.
	Roksanna J.
Dexter S.
	George C.

Billy P.
	Connor W.
Emily J-P.
	Rukia S.
Jamie P.
	Olvia K.
Luke H.

	Year 5
	Amelia M.
Molly H.
	Ceira B.
Hazel P.
	Daniel H.
Layla F.
	Taylor J.
Noah R.
	Alice E.
Georgia W.
	Harry M.
Elle T.

	Year 6
	Ewan I.
Ben B.
	Isabelle W.
Caitlin S H.
	Charlie D.
Peter W.
	Alfie R.
Jamie B.
	Steven M.
Lauren S.
	Maisie R.
Liam K.


	Ladybirds
	336
	Dragonflies
	375

	Bees
	305
	Grasshoppers
	306


Overall winners are Dragonflies with 1394 points.
Junior Coffee Morning 

Thank you to the Friends Association for organising the Junior coffee morning which was a great success.  Thank you to the ‘Lowton Cake Company’ and all parents for today’s cake donations.

Thank you to the Friends for the Cinema Event
We would like to thank the Friends Association for organising the Year 3/4 and 5/6  Cinema Clubs and raising £543.22 for the school.
Let’s Sing
On Monday, Year 5 took part in the 'Let's Sing' concert at Robin Park. The children’s behaviour was outstanding throughout the day and their singing was superb! The children particularly shone when singing 'Magical Kingdom' as they had put so much effort into it. A big thank you to Mrs Willoughby for putting the songs onto the website and well done to the children for spending hours learning all of the songs. Well done Year 5! Many thanks to Mr Orrell, Mrs Culver and Mrs Cooke for preparing the children so well for this event.    

Message From School Governor - Mrs Blewitt
Being able to attend an event like Monday's "Let's Sing" is the "icing on the cake" so to speak on top of the roles and responsibilities of being a governor. The support of parents and staff on such a wet evening was phenomenal. The children taking part had a long tiring afternoon. Their behaviour throughout was impeccable and they relished the time to relax during refreshment time. The singing was very polished and congratulations to the soloist who sang so confidently. Thanks to all who took part. Occasions such as these are special moments and will always be remembered. 
School Games Update

Greater Manchester School Games - Gymnastics
Congratulations to our Y4 and Y2 gymnastics teams. Three teams were entered into the Wigan games in January and two teams qualified for the final of the Greater Manchester School Games. Y2 ,Team 1 won gold medals with Ava F winning an individual silver and Sarocha M winning an individual bronze.  Y2, Team 2 won bronze medals. Y4 won gold, with Imogen K. winning an individual gold medal and Maddie T. winning an individual bronze.

At the Greater Manchester School Games, the children met some famous people and had photos taken with Beth Tweddle! Beating hundreds of the schools in GM, the Y2 children returned with bronze medals and the Y4 children won silver! This was a real achievement for the children, especially considering the stiff competition. Thank you to Mrs Brooks and Miss Fairhurst for coaching the children and parents for helping at home.

Greater Manchester School Games - Basketball

On Tuesday, the school basketball team represented Wigan at the Greater Manchester School Games. As you can expect, the standard there was very high with most of the other teams having an assortment of club players as part of their squad. This meant the team had to show boundless energy, determination and resilience. More importantly, they showed amazing teamwork that was commented on by several of the match officials. This meant that, by the end of the day, the team were starting to win comfortably. Well done team. We're very proud of you. Thank you to Mr Copley for coaching the children over the last few months..

School Office – 8.00am to 4.30pm 

Please note that the school office is open from 8.00am to 4.30pm. At the start and end of the school day, the entrance area can become very congested. To help us with this, we would be most grateful if parents would put any permission slips or monies owed into an envelope (labelled clearly with your child’s name and class) and send it into school with your child for them to hand into their class teacher. The staff will then pass the slips/ money to the office. 

If you have any queries, or would like another copy of a specific letter, please feel free to e-mail school at enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk – lots of information is also available on the school website.

Spring Term Dinner Menus

Please be reminded that it is Week 3 on the dinner menu.

St Luke’s Children’s Craft Club
St Luke’s Church are holding a Children’s Craft Club on the first Saturday of every month for children aged 5yrs – 11yrs. The next club will be on Saturday 6th April 10.30am – 11.30am.
Reminder

Year 4 Assembly – Thursday 4th April (2.15pm).
School Closes – Friday 5th April at the normal time.
School Opens – Tuesday 23rd April.
After School Clubs
Monday 25th March – Year 4 Homework Club (3.15pm - 4.15pm).

Tuesday 26th March – Year 2 Gemstone Cheer & Dance (3.15pm – 4.15pm).
Tuesday 26th March – Year 6 Homework Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).

Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Emily G. (C6) who passed her Stage 3 swimming.
Oliver M. (C14), together with his rugby team mates, fought through awful weather last Saturday rain, wind & mud ! They took part in a charity bike ride, almost 15 miles from Salford Rugby stadium to Warrington stadium. They were raising money to give to parent who is suffering from cancer. She does all the organising for Culcheth Eagle Owls, and the team wanted to do something for her. No one complained! Well done!
Well done to Kobie B. (C3) who passed his Stage 3 swimming.

Well done to Isla S. (C2) who passed her Stage 1 swimming.
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
